
ROTARY CLUB OF McLEAN
Chartered November 10, 1965 

P.O. Box 561 • McLean, VA 22101
MEETINGS: TUESDAYS - NOON

Location: Lutheran Church of the Redeemer
1545 Chain Bridge Rd., McLean, VA 22101

September 22, 2009                    Dale Lazar and David Coyle

Upcoming
Speakers

Today’s Meeting

Our distinguished speaker today 
will be will be our own

Dale Lazar.

He will be giving his 
Classification Talk.

• Jun 29 2010
	 Battalion Chief Keith Morrison
	 “Fairfax Urban Search and Rescue”

• Jul 6 2010
	 Tuesday Meeting Cancelled
	 “Meeting - Installation of New Officers
	 July 8, 2010”

June 22, 2010                                 Bill Reed and David Coyle

Guests
Dana Sippel a Guest of Glenn Yarborough 

Mary Pixley a Guest of Ed Shahin

Last Meeting
Dr. Madhav Acharya spoke on future demand trends 
for fuels of different types and briefly on progress for 
different alternatives for gasoline. He pointed out that 
in 29 tears although alternatives will have increase 
the major demand and use would still be gasoline.  He 
pointed that major problem was the variable cost of oil 
which producers could change to make alternatives less 
economical. Also he mentioned the problem of raising 
major investment capital needed for delivery systems in 
the face of uncertain future pricing and availability.

Announcements
President Frank noted that we had received public notice 
in the Mclean Times for our scholarship assistance to 
Yana Aslim at Pimmit High School.

Bob Hahne said thank you to all for record contributions of 
$750 per capita to the foundation and also pointed out we 
were very close to $50,000 total giving to the foundation.

Kathy Martin passed the Committee Chair for the Literary 
Program to Ed Shahin and also displayed a large banner 
that Timber Lane school had presented us thanking us for 
our assistance.

The Four Way Test

1. Is it the TRUTH?  

2. Is it FAIR to All Concerned?

3. Will it Build GOODWILL and 
	 Better Friendships?

4. Will it Be BENEFICIAL to All Concerned?

Happy Talk 
Ed Shahin mentioned that there were two weeks left 
for the members to sign up for the Nationals game on 
Aug 25th. Part of the proceeds go to the polio program. 
Vance Zavela mentioned his continuing work with the 
interact clubs.  Stan Richards Was happy that Clemson 
had won their baseball game and were continuing 
on the tournament.  Celia Ford is happy that her son 
is getting married.  Vance Zavela was happy that his 
daughters softball team had won and were playing for 
the championship Saturday.  Michael DeRose mentioned 
that the Langley boys Lacrosse team had won the state 
champion for the second year in a row and that we 
should celebrate them with other local champions.


